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PUNCHESTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

A meeting of Puncheston Community Council was held on Wednesday 25th January 2017 at Puncheston School at 7.30 p m.
Present were:-   Mr Dewi Lewis (Chairman), Messrs Gareth Howells, Peter Lilley, Wyn Williams,

Mrs Alison Evans and John Griffiths (Clerk).

1. Apologies

Apologies were received from Mrs Anne Thomas and Councillor Bob Kilmister Pembs County Council.
2. Minutes of the last meeting.
Copies of the minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 30th November 2016 had been distributed to members. The minutes were agreed as being a true record and were signed.

3. Matters Arising from the Minutes.
(a) TREES OBSTRUCTING HIGHWAY VISIBILITY. The Clerk reported that he had not heard anything from Scleddau Community Council regarding the trees obstructing highway visibility at Kilos Kane, Trecwn. It was agreed to wait a few months before sending a reminder.
(b) PRECEPT 2017/18. The Clerk reported that he had requested a precept of £2,200.00 for 2017/18.
(c) COUNTY COUNCIL WORKSHOPS. The Clerk reported that he had attended the workshop at County Hall on Wednesday 7th December 2016 and gave a brief report.

(d) NORTH PEMBROKESHIRE RAILWAY COMMEMORATIONS. It was reported that the commemoration events had taken place on 20th, 21st and 22nd January and had been successful.
4.Highway Matters.
(a) FLY TIPPING. Alison Evans reported that a built-in oven had been dumped at the County Council’s chippings storage area on the Little Newcastle to Trecwn road.
(b) DEFECTIVE STREET LAMPS. Alison Evans reported that street lamps 804/3014 at St Peter’s Church, Little Newcastle and 803/417 between Sycamore Villa and Maesyffynnon, Puncheston were not working. 
(c) POTHOLES. Dewi Lewis reported that there were two potholes on the Puncheston to Trecwn road at the bottom of the hill near Garngwcw.


(a), (b) and (c) to be reported to the Pembs County Council Service Line.
(d) The Clerk reported that he had visited the lane leading to Church Farm, Puncheston at the request of Mr Gerald Tait who drew his attention to the fact that the ditch at the side of the lane required cleaning. He had informed Mr Tait that because the road was not a public highway, the maintenance of the lane and the ditch was the responsibility of the local residents and not the responsibility of the Community Council nor Pembrokeshire County Council.
5. Planning.

Pembs CC 16/0837/PA. Refusal of Planning Permission for Change of use of part of an outbuilding to a holiday let at The Old Store, Lower Puncheston, Little Newcastle.
6. Correspondence.
(a) WALES AUDIT OFFICE. An invoice had been received from the Wales Audit Office for £186.00 for the audit of the accounts for 2015/16. It was proposed by Peter Lilley, seconded by Alison Evans and agreed that a letter be sent to the Wales Audit Office requesting an explanation as to why the cost of the audit had more than doubled from £80.00 to £186.00 in one year, why no value added tax was charged for the service and why was the bill not issued by the auditors Grant Thornton UK LLP.
(b) PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL.


(i) Advice received that the Council Tax Base for the financial year 2017/18 for Puncheston 

Community Council was at band D equivalent of £250.00.
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(ii) Notification that Marc Mordey of Alcohol Concern would be at Fishguard Library on Tuesday 31st January 10.30 to 1.30 to promote Dry January.

(iii) Local Development Plan Rural Facilities Survey questionnaires completed for the 


Settlements of Puncheston, Little Newcastle and Tufton.

(iv) Notification received that the third instalment of precept of £733.00 had been transferred


by BACS to the Community Council’s bank account.

(c) WELSH GOVERNMENT. Advice received that the Section 137 expenditure limit for 2017/18 will be £7.57 per elector.

(d) WESTERN POWER DISTRIBUTION.

(i) Wayleave Payment received of £201.01.

(ii) Advice received of temporary unmetered connections for Festive Lighting Christmas

2016/2017 at Village Green, Puncheston and Village Green, Little Newcastle.
(e) MID AND WEST WALES FIRE AND RESCUE SERVICE. The Clerk reported that he had competed a return confirming that the details held for Puncheston Community Council were correct.
(f) The following were received for information:-

(i) Clerks and Councils Direct January issue.


(ii) Paul Davies AM posters giving 2017 Advice Surgery dates.

(iii) One Voice Wales notification of Pembrokeshire Area Committee meeting on Tuesday


17th January 2017 at County Hall, Haverfordwest.


(iv) Nyth/Nest leaflets regarding Free Support to help reduce Energy Bills.


(v) Invitation to attend a presentation on Housing for the 21st Century on Monday 6th 

February 2017 7.0 to 9.0 p m at County Hall, Haverfordwest.


(vi) Invitation to attend the Pembrokeshire Play Conference to be held on Friday 10th 


March 2017 9.30 a m to 1.0 p m at Folly Farm, Begelly.
7. Any Other Business.
There were no items for Any Other Business.
There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 8.30 p m.
Date of next meeting agreed as Wednesday 22nd February 2017 at Puncheston School at 7.30 p m.
